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Forty-Seventh Year July 2022 Bulletin No. 7

July 20th LuncheonMenu

Wewill be served: Chicken and Red Beef
Enchiladas, Rice, Beans,Chips, Dip, Salsa,

Green Salad and Dessert Cookies

July Guest
MayorAlanNagy

Alan L. Nagy is a nameNewark
voters have seen on their bal-
lots election after election
since 1980, and there are rea-
sons for his success.

Alworked for 45 years at SRI International in
Menlo Park before retiring as a projectmanager,
and still had time to both volunteer for, and lead nu-
merous community organizations; serve on
Newark’s City Council since 1980; and beNewark’s
Mayor since 2011. That amounts to nearly 60 years
of service to our community.

He is awealth of information, on a variety of sub-
jects of interest to our club andwill be a speaker
youwill not want tomiss.

In a city with no term limits, Nagymay be the long-
est serving council member for consecutive years
in the BayArea, and there’s only a short list of peo-
ple who even come close, including his buddy
Smith. Nat Bates has served about 38 years on the
Richmond City Council since 1967, but not consec-
utively.
“People like him and there’s a reasonwhy,” John
Becker, Newark’s former citymanager and 28 year
employee, said in an interview.

“He’s a straight shooter, he treats people fairly, and
he follows up and follows through on things,”
Becker said.

“His personal persona is exactly the same as his
political persona. I don’t really separate the two
becausewhat you see is what you get,” he added.

Bob’s Blurb

Greetings Fellow SIR’s! As I
write this month’s Blurb, my
family is getting ready for our
bi-annual Family Reunion for
2022. This year we are all going
to Coeur d’Alene, Idaho for a
week of fun on the lake. By the
timewe get back it will be time

for our July Luncheon. Thismonthwewill be
enlightened by a visit from none other than
Newark’sMayor AlanNagy, a good friend of
minewho can talk on a range of subjects, in-
cluding photography, history, andmaybe even
a little politics! I can’t wait to hear his talk, as
his life experiences are varied and pic-
turesque. As to Coeur d’Alene, I will tell you all
about it when I get back.

Your BEC has started our future planning
process for the upcoming couple of years for
our club. We have decided to add at least
three new activities from the survey from
May, immediately, withmore to come aswe
progress. To start with, wewill have a new
Bocce Ball club, to be headed up by Jerry Halli-
gan; a newGenealogy group headed up by Paul
Parhiala; and a newPinochle group headed by
Victor Okumura. I givemy thanks to these
three SIR’s for stepping up to helpwith new
activities. There are a couple of othermem-
bers who have expressed interest in starting
new groups aswell, andwe areworking on
these.

One of themost pressing issues for our club is
a continuation of Club leadership. We still do
not have a Little Sir for this year, and conse-
quently are at a disadvantage for having lead-
ership into the next year or two. I ammaking a
plea to all of you to search your hearts and see
if you can find the time to step up to help run
our club. It’s not as hard as you think, as we
have a vibrant BECwith a group of guyswho
arewilling to help anyonewho decides to step
up for leadership. Please give it a go.

Have a greatmonth and see you all on July
20th.
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SIR Branch 59 BECMinutes, June 15, 2022

A Nonprofit public
benefit corporation
for retired men

Branch 59Officers
Big Sir

BobMarshall
(310) 502-7295

Little Sir
OPEN

HelpWanted
Secretary

David Nelsen
(510) 673-5042
Asst. Secretary
Rob Ingebretson
(510) 657-7828
Treasurer

Larry Lardie
(510) 579-5934
Asst. Treasurer
James Vermazen
(563) 920-6908

Directors
Ken Brunskill
Jerry Halligan
Richard Henry
Phil Keller
Sammy Lum
Dave Shideler

JimUlam

RAMP
JimUlam-Recruitment

Larry Lardie/Jerry Halligan-
Activities

Rob Ingebretson-Membership
Sammy Lum-Publicity

Branch 59

Meets at Fremont Elks
38991 Farwell Drive,
Fremont CA on the 3rd
Wednesday of each

month
10:00 AM

Executive BoardMeeting
11AMSocial Hour
12Noon Lunch

Themeetingwas called to order by Big Sir BobMarshall at
10:02am. All BECmemberswere present except JimUlam and
Rick Henry.

TheMay 18, 2022meetingminuteswere approved as presented.
Dave shared that as of today 116members have paid their 2022
dues.

Treasurer, Larry Lardie reported the balance of the general fund
as of June 15was $7,165.40. Our quarterly assessment due on July 15will be
$246, based on our April membership number. The treasure’s report was ap-
proved.

Big Sir, BobMarshall, noted hewill participate in ameetingwith SIR state on
June 16, requiring us to reschedule our planned BEC planningmeeting to dis-
cuss our branch goals for the upcoming year. We scheduled that to take place
onMonday, June 20 at Bob’s house.

Membership;We expect two first-time guests today and four second-time
guests. We discussedmembers in our databasewho have not paid their 2022
dues. It was decided that a letter be sent, followed by a phone call as needed,
to ascertain the intentions of thesemembers going forward.

Activities; Attendance in the bowling and golf groups is strong. Therewill be
a bowling tournament on June 21.

Jerry Halligan is recruiting volunteers to investigate a bocce ball court at the
Fremont Senior Center nearWarren Ave. Jerry also relayed a suggestion from
thewalking group that a breakfast group be established, possibly related to
thewalkers.

Publicity; Our Facebook page is up and running. Question; Is our email ad-
dress posted? Yes, sirbranch59@gmail.com is listed on ourweb page and in
the Pathfinder newsletter.

Phil Keller has taken an active role in attendance andmembership commit-
tees in recentmonths and has now offered to become aDirector on the BEC.
We unanimously approved him in the position of Director.

Results of last month’s survey regarding existing and new activities showed
bowling to be number 1. #2 positionwas shared by golfers and cyber geezers.
Walkers scored the #3 position followed by bridge and poker groups. New ac-
tivities, in order of popularity were; bocce ball, stockmarket, gardening, eco-
nomic/current events, books, genealogy, tennis and fly fishing.

Themeetingwas adjourned at 10:57am.

DaveNelsen, Secretary

You can get your Pathfinder
https://sirbranch59.org/newsletters-2022/

Comments, photos for site etc. email to:
sirbranch59@gmail.com
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Sir Sammy Lum Birthday Chairman

Youmay have noticed that our birthday procedure has
changed. If it is your birthdaymonth you are to pick
up a lei in the box located next to the gentleman that
gives you your badge when you enter. You are to wear
it during the luncheon and youmay sit anywhere you
want as there will no longer be a birthday table. Some-
time during the luncheon you will be given the oppor-
tunity to say your name and how old you are. After all
the birthdays have been announced there will be a
drawing for a bottle of wine given to one of the birth-
day members present.We ask that when you leave the
luncheon that you please return your lei to the same
box where you picked it up.
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Cyber Geezers usuallymeet on theTuesday following our
monthly SIR Luncheon.Our next meeting will be held on
July 26th. Wewill again include Seniors of the Greater
Niles Village, and any SIRMember wanting to join us. The
meeting will begin at 1:00 pm. Login information is given
below

In the last Zoom session we discussed various ways of sharing information with others
ussing Dropbox , Box, Google Drive, andOneDrive and also how you could share
information using OneNote byMicrosoft.

Please send requests to Jerry at jlsabo3@comcast.net.

Join the next Zoom Cyber Geezer Meeting
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/96358532596

Meeting ID: 963 5853 2596

Can’t Put a Name to a Face?

Visit our branchwebsite at
www.sirbranch59.org

Click on theMember Gallery tab on the
website and then enter the password: SIR59

SIR Happenings is
published 4 times a
year—the next
issue will be
published for
August 2022.
Deadline for submitting articles is July15th.
You can find past issues on our website:
https://sirbranch59.org/

.
Send news and questions to:

Jerry Sabo,
Executive Editor
jlsabo3@comcast.net
Sammy Lum,
Assistant Editor
lumsam@sbcglobal.net

The “Dealer’s Lunch Bunch” meets for Poker everymonth on the
Monday immediately following ourmonthly luncheon. We currently
have about 10members who routinely attend games. We have a
seven-seat table, so space is limited to the first seven players who
reserve. But don’t let that stop you from joining our group! We have
had up to 10 players (lots of common card games) since the group
started, and IF we consistently get more than 10 reservations, wewill
open a second table. The buy-in is $10, with dime-quarter-half dollar
chips, so it is within everyone’s means. If you have a desire to play,
please contact Sir Larry Jett (larrywjett@gmail.com), or Sir Bob
Marshall (hdog48@gmail.com).

Cyber
Geezers

The annual Branch 59 sponsored bowling tournamentwas held on June 21st at
Earl Anthony’s Dublin Bowl. Fifty-five bowlers competed in the tournament and
Branch 59 bowlers and guests did verywell. Branch 59 bowlers: Howard Elz,
Miguel Ferras, Harvey Look, HarveyMcAninch, Victor Okumura, ClemParaiso,
and Jerry Sabo all placed. SIR guests, Ruby Barker and GloriaMiranda also fared
well and actually placed better than themen. So far this year we have taken part
in tournaments at Napa, Sacramento, Carson City, Pacheco, Sutter Creek and our
ownDublin tournament.

We are looking forward to several upcoming tournaments, but Concord (July 26
&27) and Reno (August 8-10) will be next.

New SIR bowlers are alwayswelcomed to join us onMondays at Dublin bowl. Bowling begins at
11 am andwe are usually finished before 2. Just drop in and become a part of our Branch 59
bowlers.
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WednesdayWalkers at Quarry Lakes smelling the flowers.
Why dowewalk? SIR Ken Arora informs us that 50% of a
person's bones andmuscles are in our legs. Wewalk to
insure that they get sufficient exercise and remain strong
and healthy. Check your email for the next meeting place.
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Attendance Report

June 15, 2022
TotalMembership 139
NewMember Paul Parhilala #82
Members absent from luncheon 74
Members in attendance 65
Percent of membership in attendance 47%

First time guest -- Daniel Johnson

Second time guests:WidodoNojapranoto, Clem
Paraiso, and Harvey Look.

Total Attendance 69
Submitted by Rob Ingebretson

Membership Chairman

Attendance Report

IF YOU ARE BRINGING AGUEST TOOURNEXT LUNCHEON COULD YOU PLEASE CALL
ME, ROB INGEBRETSON,MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN, AT (510) 657-7828OR EMAILME
AT ROBINGY@COMCAST.NETWITH THE NAMEOF YOURGUEST ANDHIS PHONE
NUMBER. I CAN THEN INFORMHIMOF THE PROCEDURE TOGET HIS FREE LUNCH
VOUCHER AND FILL OUTHIS APPLICATION. THANKS SOMUCH FOR YOURHELP.

The photo at the left is that of our friend formany years–Hugh
Twomey . Recently Sir Rob Ingebretson received the following from
his wifeMary:
Rob,
I am so sorry to tell you that my dear husband, Hugh, passed away June 14,
2022 from cancer.

Hugh so much enjoyed the years that he was amember of SIRS. He was an
active member from the beginning to the end, and was very proud to have the
Honorary LifetimeMembership award on his home office wall.

On his behalf, I want to express my gratitude for the pleasure he took and the
friendships he made during his time with SIRS.

Best Regards,
Mary Twomey

Hugh joined SIR Branch 59 in January, 2000. Hewas
Little Sir in 2009, Big Sir in 2010 andwas Branch
Treasurer from 2011 until 2019. Hugh also held the
post of Director formany years andwas awarded
the title of Honorary Lifetimemember in 2019.
Hughwas an activemember in Cyber Geezers and
the keeper of the BranchDatabase. He has truly
been an honored and respectedmember of our
branch. Hewill bemissed and remembered. Thank
youHugh.

Jerry Sabo
Pathfinder Editor

Big Sir Hugh Twomey (in the center) is shown at the SIR
Annual Meeting in Vallejo in 2011. On the right is former Area 8
GovernorDonGraff. On the left is formerBranch 26 Big Sir Daryl Main.
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June 2022 Luncheon photos–Photographer Bruce Roberts
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Editor
Bruce Roberts

Are You SIRious?
RecordHolders by Larry Jett

Being bornwith perhaps 20/200 vision, evenwith correcting lensesmaybe
20/80, I was almost completely useless as a kid in public school PE or at recess
games, particularly with an aversion to bright light as in outdoors. Always be-
ing the last one chosen on a team sport takes its toll on a youngster, but I soon
learned that girls weremore fun than sport-oriented boys, so the futurewas
starting to look brighter.

Only in high school did I Iearn that, for some reason, my 145-pound bodywas
pretty darn unbeatable in armwrestling, and I could take on anyone at or
even abovemyweight class. Notmuch, but something.

Then came college at San Francisco State starting in September of 1958. The
required semester of P.E. wasn’t theworry it had been in grade school. One of the teaching
moments required that one had to climb to the top of a 20-foot rope using only your arms,
not feet, to gain the height. Surprising tomewas that it was not difficult and onlyweeks
later did the coach tell me that I was the quickest up the rope compared to any other fresh-
man in 1958.

I was invited to gymnastic night at the college, and I proudly invitedmy parents to come
watch their sonwhup all comers climbing up the rope. As the only freshman against all ages,
I came in fourth (not on the podium), but it felt good to be kinda good at something physical.

That night I learned that an alumnus of SF State had held the fastest time up the rope for two
years. JohnnyMathis! Johnnywas enrolled in 1954 and 1955 before giving up a shot at the
Olympics to sign up formaking records.While at State, he held the high-jump record for
some time, besting 6’ 9”Bill Russell with his 5’ 7” frame, high jumping 6’ 5.5”. His other
record? He sold 350million of them!! Should he have gone off to theOlympics? His net
worth today in $400Mand his body has not been damaged. Perhapswe can invite him to
SIRs?

DarkHoleOptical Illusion
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STATE OFFICERS
STATE PRESIDENT

Rick Kindle

VICE-PRESIDENT
David Gonzales

STATE SECRETARY
Dick Devoe

STATE TREASURER
Roy Hodgkinson

Chief Administrator

Dean Steichen

DIRECTOR, REGION 5
John Haffner

GOVERNOR, AREA 15

John Haffner

SENIOR HONORARY LIFE
MEMBERS
Nat Lord

HONORARY LIFE MEMBER

Hugh Twomey
Arthur Winkley
Rob Ingebretson

PATHFINDER BRANCH 59
Jerry Sabo, Editor & Publisher

36647 Montecito Dr./Fremont, CA
94536-2615

<jlsabo3@comcast.net>

Return Service Requested

FIRST CLASS MAIL

FIRST
CLASS

POSTAGE

July 2022

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN
AND ASSISTANTS

LIBRARIAN
Richard Holley/Rick Henry

Co-Chairmen
MEMBERSHIP

Rob Ingebretson - Chairman
Carl Nordling - Assistant
NOMINATING

Richard Henry - Chairman
Arnold George Assistant
PATHFINDER
Editor - Jerry Sabo

Assistant - Sammy Lum
PHOTOGRAPHER

Bruce Roberts
POKER

Bob Marshall - Co-Chair
Larry Jett - Co-Chair
PUBLICITY

Sammy Lum - Chairman
Jim Ulam - Assistant
RECRUITMENT
Jim Ulam - Chairman
Alan Weiner - Assistant
ROLLIE REFEREE

Open
SOCIAL

Open- Chairman
SONG LEADER

Bob Benya - Chairman
SPEAKER RECRUITMENT

Bob Marshall
SPORTS

Bill Leake - Chairman
Nat Lord - Assistant
SUNSHINE
Open - Chairman
WEBSITE

Sirbranch59.org
Sammy Lum -Webmaster

PAST BIG Sirs

1976 Peter Clark*

1977 Karl Heine*

1978 Harry Cooper*

1979 Kenneth Foster*

1980 Larry Varblow*

1981 Guido Milano*

1982 Alex Fulton*

1983 Stephen Epler*

1984 George

Herman*

1985 Ray Crosby*

1986 Loran Coburn*

1987 Robert Davis*

1988 Robert Klindt*

1989 Martin Annen*

1990 Lee Updegraff*

1991 Fred W. Fretter*

1992 Lyle Kingery*

1993 LeRoy J. King*

1994 George Hubach*

1995 Clyde Killion*

1996 Bill Schwan*

1997 Nat Lord

1998 John Buchanan*

1999 Art Lampert*

2000 Harry Heyen*

2001 Bob Beam
2002 Rollin Cunningham*
2003DonHenry
2004 Tom Sherba*
2005Howard Thompson
2006 Les Addison
2007 Ted Bresler
2008 Richard Holley
2009DonGillis*
2010 Frank R. Thomas
2011Hugh Twomey*
2012 James Ferenz*
2013 SkipMugford*
2014 Rob Ingebretson
2015 SkipMugford*
2016 JimUlam
2017 JimUlam
2018HarveyMcAninch
2019HarveyMcAninch
2019 Richard Henry
2020 Richard Henry
2021 Larry Jett

*(deceased)

PATHFINDERDEADLINE
Copy deadline for the next issue of the Pathfinder
will beWednesday, a week after the regularly

scheduledMonthly LuncheonMeeting.

ACTIVITIES
Larry Lardie/Jerry Halligan

Co-Chairmen
ATTENDANCE

Bob Marshall - Chairman
Bill Leake- Assistant
Bill Pruner-Assistant

Bruce Hevelin - Assistant
AUDIO-VISUAL
Carl Nordling - Audio

Sammy Lum/Jerry Sabo - Video
AUDIT

Carl Nordling - Chairman
Open- Assistant
BIRTHDAYS

Sammy Lum - Chairman
Art Winkley - Assistant

BOWLING
Miguel Ferras- Chairman

BRIDGE
Arnold George-Chairman

CHAPLAINS
Ted Bresler

CIRCULATION
Bill Briscoe - Chairman

Sterling Strickland - Assistant
COUPLES DINING OUT

Jim Ulam - Chairman
COUPLES WINE TASTING

Open- Chairman
CYBER GEEZERS
Jerry Sabo - Chairman

DATABASE
Sammy Lum- Manager
Jerry Sabo - Assistant

GOLF
Larry Lardie/Jim Ulam

Co-Chairmen


